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Senator Scullion asked: 

 

What action, if any, has the Department been directed by the Minister's office to take in 

response to the findings of the ANAO Report? 

 

Answer: 

 

The ANAO Report made one recommendation for FaHCSIA: “To provide for a performance 

reporting framework which better measure the effectiveness of Income Management, the 

ANAO recommends that FaHCSIA: 

 Develop and trial a range of KPIs that align with the scheme’s legislative objectives; 

and 

 Improve reporting against the existing KPI by including the amount of income 

managed funds spent across all payment types, and a brief analysis of how the results 

relate to the achievement of the scheme’s objective.” 

 

The Minister has agreed to the Department’s proposal to take steps to address the 

recommendation made to FaHCSIA in the ANAO Report. The Department is currently 

actioning the first part of the recommendation, for consideration by the Minister. 

 


